
 
 

Thammasat University Notification 
on 

Guidelines for the Extension of the Length of Study for Thammasat University Students  
affected by the COVID-19 Pandemic, B.E. 2564 (NO. 2) 

 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
With reference to permission granted by the Ministry of Higher Education, Science, 

Research and Innovation for Thai Higher Education Institutions to consider an extension of the length 
of  study, as stipulated in the standards criteria of higher education curriculums at all levels, for students 
affected by the COVID-19 pandemic who have fulfilled the required study period in Academic Year 
2020, and following the Thammasat University Council’s meeting No 8/2021, held on 19 July 2021, 
which decided to further extend the length of study for such students for one Academic Year, 

 
Thammasat University hereby issues the following measures:  

 
1. Definition: “Thammasat University students who have been granted an extension of the 

length of study” refers to those students who have fulfilled the required length of study 
as determined by the program criteria but are unable to graduate due to the fact that they 
have not satisfied all graduation requirements set forth by the program. This does not 
apply to students who were dismissed as a result of poor academic performance as 
stipulated by Thammasat University Academic Regulations. 
 

2. Students who have fulfilled the required length of study in Academic Year 2020 will be 
granted permission to further extend their length of study for one Academic Year as 
detailed in the below table: 

 
Fulfillment of required length of study  Extended length of study to: 

1. Program with two-semester system 
1.1 Semester 1/2020 
1.2 Summer/ 2020 

 
Semester 1/2021 
Summer/2021 

2. Program with tri-semester system 
2.1 Semester 1/2020 
2.2 Semester 2/2020 
2.3 Semester 3/2020 

 
Semester 1/2021 
Semester 2/2021 
Semester 3/2021 

 
3. Students who were previously granted permission to further extend the length of study 

for one semester, as set forth in the Announcement of Thammasat University regarding 
academic accommodation for students affected by COVID-19, dated 22 July 2020, 
granting them an extension of their length of study until Summer/2020, will be entitled 
to the same benefit as specified in this announcement.  
 

4. Relevant faculties and departments shall finalize a list of students who have fulfilled 
the required length of study for Academic Year 2020 and communicate this 
information to the Office of the Registrar for further action. 

 
              Issued on 4 August 2021, 

 
 

 
                                              (Associate Professor Gasinee Witoonchart.) 

                       Rector 
  


